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 Hello Fellow Lions  

Winter is starting to have its say now. Our LCIF coordinator Maree Hayes did not make the Cabinet   

meeting as she was fogged in at Christchurch airport Friday and Saturday, and this week is predicted to be 

a wet one.  

Volunteer week  
National Volunteer week is the 16th to the 22nd June so lets do some promotion and tell the public what your Lions club is up to. I 

have been to see our local paper The Ensign. They will be contacting me soon for information as they put together an extra spread 

on Volunteer week. Use Facebook, your local media and word of mouth to promote your club and service. Just ask someone if they 

would like to come to a service project.  

Childhood Diabetes Research Trust.  
Last bulletin I wrote about the Childhood Diabetes trust, and the result of the remit at convention, at Cabinet on Saturday we          

reviewed the 2-year business plan as requested at Convention. It’s a comprehensive document and apart from some minor changes 

it is a clear summary of the purposes of the trust. Which are as follows.  

1. To conduct medical research into Type 1 Diabetes in NZ  
2. To promote understanding and awareness of type 1 diabetes in NZ  

3. To facilitate the development of therapeutic treatment of type 1 diabetes in NZ, and if possible, prevention  

 

Type 1 diabetes (TD1) is a life-threatening disease that most often begins in children, in which the immune system attacks the cells 

in the pancreas that produce insulin.  

The lack of insulin results in high levels of sugar in the blood, which is fatal if not treated by a daily regime of insulin injections and 

blood sugar monitoring. It is not curable and has a raft of long-term complications such as blindness, kidney failure and heart            

disease. It represents a significant burden on the individual, the family unit and the health system. There are approximately 17000 

type 1 diabetics in New Zealand. Please continue to support the Type 1 Diabetes project as the District works through the process. 

Together the District can do so much, as clubs we can only support small projects with Diabetes  

 

 Club excellence award  
I have included in the Southern Flyer the form for the Club Excellence award. Just check to see if your club qualifies and send it to 

me for the District Governor’s signature. The close off date is August 31st 2019.  
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District Officer Training and Development days.  
These are to be held on June 9th at Cromwell College and June 16th at Gore James Cumming Wing. We ask that those holding         

positions in their clubs for the next Lions Year attend these days. Cromwell has a cut-off date 30th May which is only next week. 

Leadership coordinator Jocelyn needs attendance numbers by this date to arrange the catering and the presenters need to know for 

handouts. A lot of work goes into these days and the presenters give up 2 weekends to help officers gain a better knowledge and  

understanding of how to run an effective and productive Lions club. If you have some good ideas for training, please contact           

leadership coordinator Jocelyn directly so she can evaluate them and introduce them in the future. +Clubs are asked to pay the cost of 

the day for the attending Lions  

 

Ranui House  
Clinton Lions instigated the Ranui House fundraising project. At the recent District Convention $4217.00 was raised for Ranui 

House. $2210 from the Cake auction alone and the rest from donated goods from sponsors. This will be added to the total which  

District Treasurer James has collated. Clinton Lions would like to close off this fundraising and the funds will be sent to Ranui 

House by the end of June. If your club would still like to donate, please send to District Treasurer James Whyte tagged as Ranui 

House and make sure to attach your club number for identification.  

 

Mylion  

All incoming officer names for the 2019-2020 year should be uploaded to Lions Club International through the MyLion site. If you 

are still having trouble logging on please contact your Zone chair for help. All Incoming officer contact details have been sent to 

Multiple District for the new Directory. If they need more information, we will be contacted to contact the relevant clubs. Hopefully 

you won’t hear from us.  

 

Multiple District workshops  
We have been advised by the MD team that the National treasurer/Secretary/Webmaster are hoping to visit each District to hold 

workshops on these positions in Lions club. This happened a few years ago and was very successful. Your zones will advise you of 

the dates in November once they are confirmed.  

 

LCI dues direct debits.  
At a recent Council meeting Governors voted on the ability for Multiple District to Direct debit clubs to collect Lions Clubs          

International Dues. At the District Cabinet meeting this was given sign off to approach 202F clubs. In July and January all Clubs pay 

the Lions Clubs International Dues. These do not have to be passed before payment at a Club board meeting. Clubs will have the 

option of having the dues direct debited from their club account. The Multiple District will contact the club up to 3 weeks beforehand 

to give notice of the withdrawal so clubs can make sure the funds are available.  

 

This will eliminate the need to deal with cheques or banks, especially in towns who have lost their banking facilities. I have dealt 

with several clubs who were near suspension through unpaid dues or the dues ending up in the unidentified payments account due to 

the club number not being on the document. We have had instances of the club numbers not being entered at the bank level and so 

the payments do not get credited to the club account. This means the clubs could be suspended after 90 days under the International 

Constitution. If the account is not paid the club is cancelled, losing the ability to operate as a Lions club with a charitable status. All 

members are affected. All club statements to LCI are available on the club website ( the same page as the MMRs are recorded) to the 

right of the page are some drop downs and the word Statement appears. Open and print off the current statement for the treasurer.  

 

Please bring this to the attention of your club and contact me if the club would like to proceed with this before the end of June.  

 

Yours in Lions  

 

District Governor Wendy Goodwin  
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 Training Days for Club Officers 

Cromwell - 9th June  2019  Gore    -  16th June 2019 

 

2019 –2020 Presidents Luncheon on  24th August 2019 

Miller’s Flat Community Hall 

Guest speaker  - 

Global Leadership Team MD202 Area Leader 

PDG Alice McDonald 
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District 202F Training and Development Program 2019 

 
June 9th Cromwell College   10.00am start 

 

June 16th Gore James Cumming Wing, Ardwick St, Gore 10.00am start 
 

All Clubs Presidents, Secretaries, Treasurers along with any other officers are encouraged to 

attend the Lions Training and Development days. 

The essential information given will lead to a successful Lions year in all ways. 

Every year there are changes introduced to the Lions Organization and attending this day is 

the best way to be informed. Ask any questions of the trainers available on the day.  

 

 Topics to be covered on the day are 

 

 President and 1st VP training (how to run an effective meeting and club)  

 Secretary training-Members will be shown the Lions International website and to use 

MyLion how to file Monthly Membership returns and file service reports, how to use 

the Lions NZ and International websites. 

 Media –informing your community about your club activities --resulting in increased  

membership, how to set up and use facebook and use the media to advertise you           

projects and service. 

 Treasurer training including Charities information 

 2nd/3rd VP Presidents 

 Bulletin Training A guide and handout will be available. 

 Lions Clubs International Foundation LCIF 

 Lloyd Morgan Trust 

 New Members orientation  -Ways to increase Club membership- 

 Tail Twister and Lion Tamers  

 Your Club your way 

 

 

Your Zone chair will be contacting your Club for numbers and positions of those attending for 

catering purposes and for trainers  

by the Cromwell (May 30th) Gore (June 6th)  for catering purposes. 

 

Cost $10.00 per person (Clubs are recommended to pay on the day please). 

 

Questions to Jocelyn Sinclair 202f.leadership@lionsclubs.org.nz  

Phone 032369994 

 

 

mailto:202f.leadership@lionsclubs.org.nz
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Heads Up for Kids | Sorting Instructions  

 

It is important that coins and banknotes are sorted following these  

guidelines. 

You will need 10 plastic bags at any given time.  

Any sort of plastic bag will do, but plastic bank bags or grip lock bags are 

best. 
 

Send them regularly to Resene HQ no matter the amount. Fill multiple bags 

if necessary. 
 

You do not need to count the money, but it is important to sort into the following                  

categories: 

Bag One: All NZ copper 1 & 2 cent coins can be put in the same bag together. 

Bag Two:  Silver NZ 5 cent  

Bag Three: Silver NZ10 cent  

Bag Four: Silver NZ 20 cent 

Bag Five: Silver NZ50 cent.  

Bag Six: All old New Zealand Banknotes together 

Bag Seven: Current New Zealand coins and banknotes. 

Bag Eight: Old Pre decimal NZ pounds, shillings and pence (in separate bags if possible) 

Bag Nine: All foreign coins  

Bag Ten: All foreign banknotes (laid flat if possible)  
 

When you have sorted all collected bank notes and coins, please package all bags together 

into a sturdy bag or box and label ‘Heads Up for Kids’ with your club name and contact 

details inside.  
 

Do not send back in Heads Up for Kids Collection Cans – keep these for collections.  
 

Take your sorted and securely packaged parcel of collected monies to your local Resene store, 

from there it will be couriered to Resene HQ. Alternatively if there is not a store near you 

send direct to Resene Paints, 32 Vogel Street, Naenae, Lower Hutt. 
 

To reduce pressure on our kind courier sponsors Fastway, please send small amounts regu-

larly, not huge amounts rarely.  
 

Thank you! 

 

All questions please, contact  

Sorting House: Roy Peterson roy.p@xtra.co.nz  

MD202 Project Manager: hu4k@lionsclubs.org.nz 

mailto:roy.p@xtra.co.nz
mailto:hu4k@lionsclubs.org.nz
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SITUATIONS VACANT 

 

There are a number of Multiple District Vacancies currently, please click on the links below to find out more : 

 

MD202 QUEST COORDINATOR 

 

MD 202 WEBMASTER 

 

GLOBAL MEMBERSHIP TEAM MD202 COORDINATOR 

 

NZ REPRESENTATIVE ANZI STANDING COMMITTEE 

 

To apply for the above roles please send your CV and covering letter to: 

md202.secretary@lionsclubs.org.nz or post to PO Box 691, Orewa 0946 

Applications Close 16 June 

Multiple District Secretary for our Head Office 

Lions Clubs New Zealand is calling for expressions of interest for the role of Multiple District Secretary for our Head office, 

to fill the vacancy created by the incumbent’s resignation.  

We are seeking a highly motivated business manager with exceptional administrative skills, competent computer literacy, 

and confident leadership skills. Strong oral and written communication skills, a pleasant manner, positive attitude, and an 

eye for detail are a must. Our successful applicant will be a strategic thinker with excellent analytical, problem solving and 

reporting skills. The preferred applicant will have a good working knowledge of accounting software. 

This is a permanent full time position, beginning 16 September 2019, with an annual salary to be negotiated. The successful 

applicant will also need to make themselves available for the next Council meeting, being held 17 -18 August in Palmerston 

North. Travel, accommodation, and meal costs associated with attending this meeting will be reimbursed in line with our 

rules of audit. 

The Head Office is currently located in Orewa with a Full Time Office Assistant. 

You will need to be available to work from the Orewa Office during the 2 week handover period. An office relocation 

(following the handover period) may be possible (subject to lease contract clauses).  However, any relocation will only be  

considered within the main centres.  

Please email your expression of interest and request for the position description to treasurer@lionsclubs.org.nz as soon as            

possible. This position is first being advertised within Lions and will be publicly advertised on the 22nd of May. Deadline 

for applications is 5pm on Friday 14 June 2019. 

https://lionsclubs.us15.list-manage.com/track/click?u=a88a7df3ec80d7fb0e96b10a1&id=c50a1060b2&e=676faac5dd
https://lionsclubs.us15.list-manage.com/track/click?u=a88a7df3ec80d7fb0e96b10a1&id=9dbe07692e&e=676faac5dd
https://lionsclubs.us15.list-manage.com/track/click?u=a88a7df3ec80d7fb0e96b10a1&id=fcc8d6aaf9&e=676faac5dd
https://lionsclubs.us15.list-manage.com/track/click?u=a88a7df3ec80d7fb0e96b10a1&id=8ed9e3ee42&e=676faac5dd
mailto:md202.secretary@lionsclubs.org.nz
mailto:treasurer@lionsclubs.org.nz


 7 

 

A Big Thank you  to Mandy from us all. 
 

It is with regret the Council of Governors advises that Mandy Hebben has resigned from her position of 

Multiple District Secretary, effective the end of September 2019. 

 

Mandy stepped in at a difficult and sad time for our Multiple District and her proficient          

administrative skills have been greatly appreciated. By the time Mandy steps down she will 

have held the role for two and a half years. During this time, she has assisted in guiding our 

Multiple District through some tough financial times and put some modern administrative           

practices into place. We thank Mandy for having the resolve to remain firm in managing the 

budget on our behalf and acknowledge this was never going to be easy. Mandy has willingly 

assisted the MD portfolio holders bringing increased value to these programs and in recent 

times the office has managed the Quest portfolio. Mandy has also worked hard at lifting our 

brand through updating materials, assistance with the new website and                                             

ongoing social media activity. 

The Council of Governors and Council Advisory Board thank Mandy for the work she has done as our Multiple District  

Secretary and acknowledge that finding a replacement with the same skills may not be an easy task. Mandy is a passionate 

Lion and a valued member of the Lions Club of Orewa and we look forward to seeing her working hard on club projects via 

Facebook.  

We wish Mandy all the best with her future endeavours. 

 
An Expression of Interest notice for the Multiple District Secretary role can 

be found within the “Between the Lions “newsletter.  

Diabetes                                                                                                                               
Diabetes is a global epidemic, affecting an increasing number of men, women, and children all over the world.                    

As Lions and Leos, we see and feel the effects of diabetes in our communities and are doing something                            
about it together 

Diabetes Facts                                                                                                                                                                                               
Diabetes can lead to serious diseases affecting the heart and blood vessels, eyes, kidneys, nerves and teeth. In most 
high-income countries, diabetes is a leading cause of cardiovascular disease, blindness, kidney failure, and lower limb 
amputation. It is expected to affect 629 million adults by 2045.  

Discover 
We Have a Plan 

Serving in diverse communities all over the world, we see and feel the effects of diabetes and are doing something 
about it together. 

Our Strategic Objective 

Reduce the prevalence of diabetes and improve quality of life for those diagnosed.  

Act 

Explore Service Project Planners and other resources designed to help you and your club get involved with diabetes efforts in your 
community.  
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CHANGES TO MYLCI 
From Thursday 28 March 2019, your old username and password will no longer gain you access to the MyLCI website to file MMRs 

and enter Club Activities.  There are two ways forward: 

1. If you have ever set yourself up with a username and password for the MyLion App, whether on a smartphone or computer, then 

this becomes your new username and password.  When you go to mylci.lionsclubs.org, use the left hand side (SIGN IN) of the 

screen and enter your details. 

If you’ve never used the MyLion App, then you need to set yourself up with a new username and password.  To do this you will 

need your membership number, if you don’t have it, please feel free to contact me to get it (details below).  Alternatively, you could 

get it from your Club treasurer as it is on the international dues notice.  You will then need to use the right side (REGISTER) of the 

screen accessed from mylci.lionsclubs.org to set up access. 

 

Once you’re set up and get in, it looks just like it used to.  Depending on how you get to the site, you might need to select MyLCI 

once you’re signed in. 

 

If you have any issues, please get in touch and I can remote to your computer.  Please do so before Easter as I am unavailable           

between Easter and the end of April (ie in time to file your April MMR).  I also work full time so nights and weekends would be the 

preferred time for assisting. 

 

Contact details:  Lynette Batt, ph 021 440 636 (I do not have a landline – or text me and I can phone you back), or via email 

202f.mmr@lionsclubs.org.nz   

 

mailto:202f.mmr@lionsclubs.org.nz
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Wanted Host Families for Japanese Youth                 

Exchange Students 

11
th

 to 27
th

 August 2019 

 

Our names are Sue Evans and Allan Fleury and we are currently trying to find host families for 2 
Japanese Youth  Exchange Students who wish to come and stay in Invercargill, the wider           
Southland area or in the Wanaka, Cromwell and Alexandra areas.  We would like to share some of 
the information we have received to date about the students wanting to come our way. 
 
Ayano Suisha will be celebrating her 18

th
 birthday on 10

th
 August.  She lives in Osaka, Japan with 

her parents and two brothers. Ayano attends the Koniko Yao High School and her favourite subject 
is English.  She is a keen tennis player and enjoys playing the piano and going to the movies.  
Ayano wants to experience our food and also wishes to be able to cook a Japanese meal for her 
Host Family. 
 
Ayana Hashio celebrates her 17

th
 birthday on 25

th
 August. She lives in a village called Taka-cho 

and she loves the beautiful cherry blossoms in spring.  She lives with her parents and she has a 
brother and sister. Ayana travels to her High School by bus each morning.  She belongs to a           
swimming club and enjoys movies.  Ayana loves food but not carrots! 
 
We are only looking for a host family/or families for a week at a time unless of course you are in a 
position to host students for a longer period.   In the past, some of host families have chosen to take 
two students at a time while others prefer having just one. While we realise that for many of us, we 
do have work and family commitments, if there was a Member in your Club who could take on the 
responsibility of having a student to stay and with other Members helping out with day trips etc. this 
would work in well.  Having a student is certainly a great way to bring Club Members together in a 
social way.  This is a wonderful opportunity for you to have International visitors and learn from 
them as well as sharing our country and culture with them. 
 
We would appreciate hearing back from you by 31st May 2019.  We realise this is a short time 
frame but there is a lot of organising involved to ensure that everything runs smoothly.  For some 
Clubs you have probably had your monthly meeting and we would really appreciate it you could 
email this information out to your Members and encourage them to seriously consider having a      
student. 
 
If you require more information please feel free to contact us. Our email address and phone            
numbers are below. 
 
We look forward hearing back from some of you. 
 
Kind regards 
 
Sue Evans       Allan Fleury 
202F Youth Exchange Co-ordinator (South)  202F Youth Exchange Co-ordinator (North) 
suemevans@xtra.co.nz     allan.fleury@placemakers.co.nz 
Phone: 03 213 0329 – evenings    Cell phone: 027 4509 283 
Cell phone: 027 7382 962 

mailto:suemevans@xtra.co.nz
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CAMPAIGN 100 is nearing the end of the 1st of a 3-year campaign. LCIF Empowering Service. We’re Celebrating a century 

of service while working to support Lions’ efforts for the next 100 years and beyond. With financial support from Lions, other          

donors and partners, the foundation is committed to raising the US$300 million by 30 June 2021. It’s an unprecedented goal but 

one LCIF is confident we’ll reach together. 

 

Donations to LCIF are on the increase with many clubs now seeing the benefits of donating funds to LCIF. With the end of the  

Lions budget year clubs may be looking at where to make donations, please look favourable at a LCIF donation. Please see above 

the bank account details. I know I may have put a couple of clubs wrong with the bank details. The above is the correct account. If 

you have already used the District Account James will re-allocate it to the correct area. 

 

Let’s not wait until a disaster happens to raise money, let’s get the money into LCIF NOW so they can pay out WHEN disaster 

strikes. This happens in our country not just overseas. LCIF also is available to assist with your projects. Maniototo Health Services 

Ltd below just one project underway in 202f 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

.                                                      PLEASE TAKE NOTE 

                                                 BANKING 

If your Club is making a deposit to LCIF can you, please email the MD Office with the following details 

when making a deposit 

 

 Date of Deposit 

 

 Amount of Deposit 

 

 Club Name/Number Purpose (greatest need/sight first/disaster/measles etc.) 

 

  LCIF deposits go to: Westpac account 030502 0081103 00 

 

 MD email : md202.secretary@lionsclubs.org.nz, please also include myself in the email 

 202f.lcif@lionsclubs.org.nz 

Maree Hayes 

202f LCIF Coordinator 

mailto:md202.secretary@lionsclubs.org.nz
mailto:202f.lcif@lionsclubs.org.nz
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Donations to LCIF up to 9th May 2019 
from 202F 

 
Totals 

Clubs in 202F -46 

Number of clubs donated  11  

 that is 23.91%  of  202F clubs 

Total donated by 202F so far $4,049.17 
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Certificates were for 30 years as Lions, although we actually 

started as Lioness club. There are 6 original members, but two 

members Jill Ashley and Lola Stewart were absent due to health 

or advanced age of 88 and 89  

Members with  DG Wendy from Left to right. 

Robin Speden , DG Wendy Goodwin, Daphne Smillie, Avis 

McDonald, Elaine Scott 

Gore Pakeke  

Congratulations Doris on mastering sending the bulletin by 

email. 

The good thing about Pakeke Lions is there is always something happening, something to take our attention and report on. The (new) 

runabout pickup truck is no longer a nameless faceless vehicle running around town picking up cardboard because on its radiator and 

the sides is emblazoned the Pakeke lions logos.  To acknowledge the input of the regular driver Lion Trevor Woodrow the word 

‘WOODY’ has also been added to the art work and Lion Trevor has accepted it in the good humour that it was intended. 

 

The progress of the Gore Hospital Family Room is not progressing as fast as we would like when we are going to make financial 

contribution to it. 

A member  suggested to have a combined meeting with the other Gore Lions Clubs with the aim to know each other better, share 

information and combine efforts in big projects etc. His suggestion has been taken up and a meeting is planned in July. 

Cromwell 
The club members had a car cruise on the 26th May Three points of interest to be visited with Alexandra Lions including a mystery 

location. Followed by a BBQ hosted by Alexandra Lions. Menz shed: A few 

projects have been requested. Including the rowing club repairing boats and seats by the tennis courts 

Once you start to replace 
negative thoughts with positive ones you will start to have 

positive results 

Winton Central Southland 
Borland Lodge attendee to speak about her experience at the May meeting. 

HOSPICE WISH LIST 

Toilet paper-                                    AA&AAA Batteries Evaporated milk                              Jelly assorted flavours 

Cans of ensure                                 Eggs   Cheese   Butter Paint (bright colours)                      Tie dye colour paint                   

Throws                 Pillows (assortment of large & small cushins                Biscuits 

Chips                 Flour(plain,  Self raising Glutin free) Orange juice               Apple juice 
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Generic Club Email Addresses (@lionsclubs.org.nz) 
A generic email address is like a post office box – static, accessible by multiple people easily, keeps your personal information            

private. 

 

What is a generic club email address?  It is an email address or addresses for your Club that are used for Lions thereby keeping your 

personal email address private. 

 

How many email addresses can a Club have?  As many as you like, it would be suggested that your Club President and Secretary 

have one each, or your Club as a whole have one.  Examples where this is in place would be Waikiwi who have a President and           

Secretary address president.waikiwi@lionsclubs.org.nz and secretary.waikiwi@lionsclubs.org.nz or Roxburgh and District who have 

roxburghanddistricts@lionsclubs.org.nz.  The Club name in some form needs to be in the address to distinguish you from other 

Clubs. 

How difficult is it to get a lionsclubs.org.nz email address?  It takes one email to the Multiple District Webmaster (currently Chethna 

Naidu) requesting what you would like.  When you email Chethna, also let her know if you would like the club email address            

to default to your personal one.  This means that when you log into your personal email account, you will see the lions emails                

as well, or you can keep the two separate. 

 

What are the benefits of having a lionsclubs.org.nz email address? 

 If you change your personal email account during the year, you only have to let the Multiple District Webmaster know if 

you have the lionsclubs.org.nz email address defaulting to yours.  If it isn’t defaulting, there is no impact.  If you are using 

your personal email you would need to notify an endless list of people. 

 Seamless transition of office bearers from year to year.  One email to the webmaster to advise who is changing roles and to 

get the set up changed, and you’re ready to go again. 

 If the person in a role, ie Secretary, leaves the position during the year, an email to the webmaster advising and the email 

will be transferred to the new person, and the password reset. 

 If someone is temporarily unable to fill a role (ie travel overseas, major illness etc) the email could be accessed via gmail by 

another member of the Club without emails being lost. 

 Reduces spam email because once you move out of the role and no longer have the email address, you won’t be consistently 

contacted by organisations seeking support. 

 

What is the downside of having a lionsclubs.org.nz email address?  I haven’t yet come across any… 

 

So what are you waiting for?  Email Chethna today and get set up for the next Lions year directory listing….                                   

webmaster@lionsclubs.org.nz  

 

 

 

mailto:president.waikiwi@lionsclubs.org.nz
mailto:secretary.waikiwi@lionsclubs.org.nz
mailto:roxburghanddistricts@lionsclubs.org.nz
mailto:webmaster@lionsclubs.org.nz
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Balclutha 
Formal recognition of our charter status took place on 

the 25th February. 

Members proudly received their Charter certificates 

and pins with those members unable to attend 

receiving theirs at a later meeting. 

The event was well supported by Lions from other 

local clubs. Special thanks go to Liz Murray, Wendy 

Goodwin , Owaka Lions and other special guests. 

Balclutha Lions do a 

mean BBQ. Market 

Day at Kaka 

Point earlier in the year 

saw our popular rissoles sold out. Further BBQs have been provided at the Balclutha Raft 

Race Day and an Auto cross event at the Mills property Te Houka. 

This BBQ below from 1984 has been lovingly used and cared for by the Clutha Licencing 

Trust since 2001 when the previous Lion's club disestablished. 18 years later the new             

Balclutha Lion's Club has the BBQ back ready to sizzle a sausage or two! 

Marshalls were provided for a mountain bike event where positive comments were made 

about our new high vis vests. A group of enthusiastic lions have been quietly working away 

at splitting logs at Garry and Anne Craig’s. (Love your Thought of the Day-SF Ed) 

Riversdale 
 Guest Speaker  for the May meeting was– Raewyn Lindsay SBS Gore Manager . 

Changeover night is Friday 28th June 2019  

 Hay Competition is Friday 5th July 2019  
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This year Computer Capers focuses on Leadership and we are delighted to enclose this year’s details and entry 

criteria for this very popular competition. This year’s topic will be: 

Why we need Leaders 
  

This year is the 16th year of the competition and we are pleased that it has been so warmly received. We           

receive constant feedback that it is appreciated by both the students and teachers alike who find it both an       

educational and fun thing to do in a creative environment. 

  

The rules, regulations, remuneration and closing date are as per the attached forms and we do encourage your 

students to enter. 

  

Entry submission – if by email, please send to sir.tazzie@yahoo.co.nz 

If by pendrive, please forward to 

Lions KIWIBANK Computer Capers 2019 

C/-Pam McCall 

169 Charters Road 

R D 1 

GORE 9771 

  

The closing date for entries is Friday 28 June 2019 – please don’t leave it to the last moment to enter. 

  

Checklist – it is vitally important that each entry has the student’s name, their school, their school year, their 

DOB…/…. /…. and a disclaimer that work submitted is both original and all their own work. 

  

Please also provide your school’s email address as I will be providing the results and the judges summation 

comments with the one email to all schools. 

If further information is required- 

Of a technical nature re the presentation format itself, 

Please contact Shannon McDougall on sir.tazzie@yahoo.co.nz 

Or the competition itself and how to enter,  

 

Please contact Co-ordinator Pam McCall on  

 

Email: 202f.computercapers@lionsclubs.org.nz 

  

Good luck to all student entrants 

Pam McCall 
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Entries not meeting the rules and conditions below will be disqualified. 

-  There are 2 sections – Junior and Senior for entrants aged school years 4/5/6/7 and 8. 

 

The topic is: Why we need Leaders 
  

-  Base your computer presentation on this theme. 

-  Only one entry per student – NO combined presentations from two or more students 

-  All work must be accompanied by a signature or disclaimer from the student’s teacher or parent stating all 

work is original and has been completed by the student. 

-  Computer presentation may contain original photos, sound, 10 seconds of movie or any creation imported 

into the presentation. 

-  Computer presentation must not exceed 6 slides 

-  No clip art is to be used in any entry 

-  Computer presentations should run automatically from start to finish 

-  All entries to be emailed to: sir.tazzie@yahoo.co.nz 

Or placed on a pendrive and sent to 

Pam McCall 

169 Charters Road 

R D 1 

GORE 9771 

-  Competition closing date is Friday 28 June and all entries must be received by 25 June 2019 

-  By entering this competition, you are agreeable for the Lions 202F District to use your presentation for          

promotional purposes 

- Prize money of $200 for each section - $50 to 1st place, $30 for second place and $20 for 3rd place student 

and $100 to the winning student’s school. 

-   Email help as to Computer presentation criteria is available at: sir.tazzie@yahoo.co.nz 

  

Judges looking for: 

  - All spelling is correct. 

  - Titles, text is clear and concise. All read at the correct play speed (if this is used in the student’s presenta-

tion) 

  - Logical thought process is shown in the student’s work. 

  - If sound or special effects are used in the presentation, they enhance the presentation and do not distract 

from it.  

  

  

Lions District 202F Computer Capers Co-ordinator 

Pam McCall 

169 Charters Road 

R D 1 

GORE 9771 

202f.computercapers@lionsclubs.org.nz  

 

mailto:202f.computercapers@lionsclubs.org.nz
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Clinton                                                                                     
All entries are needed as asap for the Brassica competition and all sponsor vouches. The addition to the playground  in the Clinton  

Triangle looks great.  A club member spoke about setting up the “Clutha Foundation” along with 8 other trustees. The foundation is 

looking for funds  to get started                                                                                                                                                               

Southland Girls High Leo Club                                                                                                                                                                  
The Southland Girls’ High School Leo club recently donated a cheque for $3000 to the Ronald McDonald Southland House to go 

towards their new carpet. The Ronald McDonald Family Room Southland Hospital Supervisor, Helen Walker, came and spoke to us 

and we presented her with the cheque. The Ronald McDonald Houses across New Zealand have helped support many families,          

including some of our own members, so it was nice to be able to give back and contribute to them.  At the Bake Sale held in March, 

we raised a total of $308. We have decided to donate this money to the Invercargill Toy library and look forward to having them 

come and talk to us about their establishment next term. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please read the Southern  

 

Cochlear Implant Programme 

 Newsletter  

 

Attached to this Email 
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Lawrence 

 Does anyone out there know anything about this T-shirt .  

Our Life Member Mr Murray Rose's 

family were rummaging through some 

old clothing and came upon this old T 

Shirt which Murray and his wife Chris, 

seated behind, remember the whole  

family having be the proud owners of 

one. They seem to think it was from 

around the 1980's and remember family 

in the North Island also sporting their 

own shirts. The inscription on the front 

reads IF ANYONE CAN, A KIWI 

CAN. Does anyone remember the            

slogan. It might have been part of a campaign. It brought great delight to the 

Rose family and Lions members when Murray wore it to our meeting. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  

 

 

 

Owaka                                                                                                                                                                                         
There was a good attendance at this years  

ANZAC service. The youth of the district  

taking part was so pleasing to see. The head 

students of the “Catlins Area School, Adam 

Puller and Logan Bird read the poem “In  

Flinders Fields” and laid a wreath to honour 

the soldiers, George Hancox played the pipes, 

Alanah Anderson played “The Last Post” and 

Archie read the Ode.                                                                                                      

26th May 4WD trip along the cliff tops and 

over spectacular country. Meet at Alan      

Burgess woolshed at 12 noon. And afterwards 

for a BBQ. 

Greg Ramsey from Catlins Search & Rescue 

thanks President Karl for the deep fryer that 

was donated to the CSR. 

If you have any knowledge of what this slogan was about please reply to- 

dougali@windowslive.com  or 202f.editor@lionsclubs.org.nz 

PLEASE NOTE 
Maniototo Steptoe Notice  
Should have been Friday the 31st  

not the 24th   

as this works in with Queens Birthday Weekend 
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Zone 1 

Cromwell  

 Cromwell Golden Age    

Cromwell Lake Dunstan   

Queenstown                                                         

Wakatipu      

Wanaka & Districts     

Wanaka Upper Clutha   

Wanaka Leos       
Zone 2 

 Alexandra     

Alexandra Dunstan      

Clyde & Districts       

Omakau Districts      

Maniototo        

Ranfurly Maniototo Pakeke   
  Zone 3 

Clinton      

Clutha Valley       

Lawrence     

Owaka                             

Roxburgh & District     

West Otago  

Balclutha                                             
Zone 4 

Balfour     

Lumsden         

Mossburn & Districts   

Mossburn Nth Southland      

Riversdale       

Te Anau                                              

Te Anau Kepler     
Zone 5 

Gore Hokonui                  

Gore Host     

Gore Pakeke                      

Gore River Valley    

Mataura           

Toi Tois Tokonui         

Wyndham      

Wyndham Pioneer   
Zone 6 

Makarewa        

Ohai Nightcaps      
Otautau       

Riverton        

Tuatapere & Districts   

Winton                               

Winton Central Southland   

James Hargest College Leos    
Zone 7 

Invercargill Central     

Invercargill Host                                                                                       

Stewart Island      

Waihopai City       

Waikiwi       

Southland Girls High Leos     

 = Article 

.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Bulletins/ Articles- Received from July 1st- - - 2018 till 30th June 2019 

 

Haste makes Waste 

 

 

“There is only one thing more             

painful 

than learning from experience…… 

and that is 

NOT learning from experience” 
 

 

2019-2020 
Presidents  luncheon 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

Keep this date 

Free 

 

24th August 

2019 

Miller’s Flat  
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202 F’s Southern Flyer  Editor  Ann Saunders 

Email:  202f.editor@lionsclubs.org.nz 
 
Happy to receive your bulletins by email.     
 
                                   

 Phone 0274344188  
 

Next Issue :    
Sunday 16th June 2019 
 
          

Covering note -Tag- 

This cheque to go 

Diabetes 1 or Camp quality 

CMF or Club dues etc etc 

2000.00 Lions International District 202F 

202F District Treasurer 

PDG James Whyte 

Nelsen Ridge Road, RD3 

Alexandra 9393 

Two thousand Dollars  

 

 

 

 

 

     https://www.facebook.com/Lions202F/  

POST TO 

 

Cabinet have recently set up a 202F Facebook page for use by all members 
of the Lions family to promote projects and activities within your 
Clubs.  The link to the page is https://www.facebook.com/Lions202F/, so 
please feel free to ‘like’ the page, and to post pictures and stories from 
the goings on in your Clubs.  Special thanks to Donald Lamont who         
provided the disk of photos from Convention in Maniototo for inclusion 
on the page. 

NOTE CHANGE OF 202F TREASURER 

https://www.facebook.com/Lions202F/
http://www.google.co.nz/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwizmceg4YLMAhWDkpQKHQWaDL0QjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.underconsideration.com%2Fbrandnew%2Farchives%2Fnew_logo_for_facebook_done_in-house_with_eric_olson.php&psig
https://www.facebook.com/Lions202F/

